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)
)
)

ORDER

DISPOSITION: RULE AMENDED

On February 8, 2006, the Commission filed a Notice of Proposed
Rulemaking Hearing and Statement of Need and Fiscal Impact with the Secretary of
State. Notice was provided to certain legislators specified in ORS 183.335(1)(d) on
February 6, 2006, and to all interested persons on the service lists maintained pursuant to
OAR 860-011-0001 on February 21, 2006. Notice of the rulemaking was published in
the Oregon Bulletin on March 1, 2006. No hearing was requested, and no one filed
comments.

Discussion

The current rule provides that persons named on the agency’s notice lists
will receive notice of all rule changes, including temporary rules. This has neither been
the Commission’s practice, nor a requirement of Oregon law (ORS 183.335(5)). By
adding the word “permanent” to OAR 860-011-0001(1)(b), interested persons would
receive written notification about the adoption, amendment or repeal of any permanent
rule, but not temporary rules. With this change, we preserve our maximum flexibility for
adopting temporary rules.

We previously made this change in Docket AR 480. See Order
No. 04-222. However, the word “permanent” was inadvertently deleted when we
adopted the e-filing rules. See Order No. 04-753.

We have reviewed the proposed amendment and find that it should be
adopted. The amended rule will be effective upon filing with the Secretary of State.






